The Joint Task Force on Practice Parameters (JTFPP) has received requests to develop a practice parameter to address oral and sublingual immunotherapy for food and inhalant allergens.

We do not believe that developing this parameter is appropriate right now for the following reasons:

1.  The use of sublingual immunotherapy for inhalant allergens has been reviewed in a practice parameter that appears in a recent issue of the Annals of Allergy, Asthma, and Immunology (Ann Allergy Asthma Immunol 2017; 118: 276-282).  If important new data emerge prior to our planned 5 year update of this parameter, we may consider updating this sooner.

2. We recognize the importance for our specialty in providing evidence-based guidance for oral and sublingual immunotherapy for foods.  We will continue to periodically re-evaluate this issue as we work with the leadership of the ACAAI and AAAAI to select the most pertinent and useful research questions to address as new research emerges.
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